
RCW 85.38.220  Suspension of operations—Procedure—Reactivation. 
Any special district may have its operations suspended as provided in 
this section. The process of suspending a special district's 
operations may be initiated by: (1) The adoption of a resolution 
proposing such action by the governing body of the special district; 
(2) the filing of a petition proposing such action with the county 
legislative authority of the county in which all or the largest 
portion of the special district is located, which petition is signed 
by voters of the special district who own at least ten percent of the 
acreage in the special district or is signed by ten or more voters of 
the special district; or (3) the adoption of a resolution proposing 
such action by the county legislative authority of the county in which 
all or the largest portion of the special district is located.

A public hearing on the proposed action shall be held by the 
county legislative authority at which it shall inquire into whether 
such action is in the public interest. Notice of the public hearing 
shall be published in a newspaper of general circulation in the 
special district, posted in at least four locations in the special 
district to attract the attention of the public, and mailed to the 
members of the governing body of the special district, if there are 
any. After the public hearing, the county legislative authority may 
adopt a resolution suspending the operations of the special district 
if it finds such suspension to be in the public interest, and shall 
provide a copy of the resolution to the county treasurer. When a 
special district is located in more than one county, the legislative 
authority of each of such counties must so act before the operations 
of the special district are suspended.

After holding a public hearing on the proposed reactivation of a 
special district that has had its operations suspended, the 
legislative authority or authorities of the county or counties in 
which the special district is located may reactivate the special 
district by adopting a resolution finding such action to be in the 
public interest. Notice of the public hearing shall be posted and 
published as provided for the public hearing on a proposed suspension 
of a special district's operations. The governing body of a 
reactivated special district shall be appointed as in a newly created 
special district.

No special district that owns drainage or flood control 
improvements may be suspended unless the legislative authority of a 
county accepts responsibility for operation and maintenance of the 
improvements during the suspension period.  [2001 c 299 § 20; 1986 c 
278 § 10.]

Severability—1986 c 278: See note following RCW 36.01.010.
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